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The Castle Mead and Stoke Golding Action Group

Minutes 

Tuesday 11th February 2014
Present: Trevor Allcoat: Bernard Arnold; Rodney Brown; Michael Cox; Alison Ellis; Kirsten Milner; Judith Montgomery;  Brian Packer; Julia Patterson; Pat Pirie; Ray Pettitt; John Tansey
Apologies:  Ray Dockrell; Jennifer Michie; Ann Swan;
Suggestions boxes
Stoke Golding – Bernard – A patient from Stoke Golding had difficulty making an appointment at CMMC although this had been at the request of the GP. 

A request was made for a higher chair in the waiting room.
Castle Mead – Brian – nothing
Next meeting to be 6.15pm April 1st at CMMC

Feedback from the Patient Survey provided the main topic for the meeting; a summary of the findings is included in the report below.

Patient Satisfaction Survey 2013 

We had an excellent response rate to our Patient Satisfaction Survey that was run in the Autumn of 2013 – with over 900 patients giving us their feedback. Alongside the questionnaires in the waiting room we also directly asked a range of patients to complete the survey from those attending both the flu and childhood immunisation clinics and to parents at the Stoke Golding mums and tots group. The results are displayed below:
The key findings were very pleasing to the practice team:

· Over 90% of patients felt that the treatment they received from the receptionists, doctor and nurses was good or excellent. A whopping 99.7% of our patients would recommend the surgery to their friends and family. 

· We received some very positive comments about the practice, a small selection are detailed below:

This is a practice that is very well run and keeps up to date with new services – very satisfied.

I want to say how impressed and satisfied I am.

The services and staff are excellent at Stoke Golding.

My son has social and communication difficulties – the doctors and nurses have always been very patient and understanding. We think they are super!

Harley Street could not be better.

As we expected the survey has also identified key areas we need to continue to work on to offer an even better service:
· 59.2% of patients feel that getting through on the telephone is ‘good‘ or ‘excellent‘– with 29.9% rating this as ‘fair’.

· 81.3% of patients rate the opening hours as ‘good’ or excellent’ however as expected this was a popular topic of discussion in the comments box.

The results and comments have been discussed in detail within the practice and also at the CASAG meeting on 11/2/14. The following action plan and comments have been made. The action plan will be displayed in the waiting rooms and on-line for all interested patients to read. The next CASAG newsletter will also have this as its key feature.
Action plan:

· To enhance the ability to get through on the telephone at peak times back office staff will answer the telephone from 8am. 
· The time patients can call for results and repeat prescriptions has altered from 11am to 10am enabling patients to make calls about these topics over a wider time frame.
· Reception staff are reminded that answering the phone takes priority and they must deal with patient queries on the telephone or face to face as promptly as possible. This will be monitored.
· A shorter telephone message at Castle Mead has already received grateful comments from patients!
· We will advertise the appointment policy at both surgeries to educate patients about the changes made from April 2013 and the small on-going alterations to try and meet demand on a regular basis.
· To aid access to appointments by the working population we will continue to offer early morning appointments from 8am at Castle Mead, and the late afternoon opening at stoke Golding on a Monday.

· We aim to increase Minor illness nursing appointments when staffing allows.

· We will continue to encourage patients to attend local pharmacies for advice about simple self-limiting illnesses to hopefully improve access to doctor appointments for more serious medical conditions.
· At every patient contact we aim to ask for their mobile telephone number. We will use them to text message the details of their appointments and try to reduce the ‘fail to attend’ appointments which would significantly increase the capacity of appointments available. 

 Numerous patient comments about this topic were made saying it is a shame that GP’s cannot charge for missed appointments like dentists and opticians can.

· Advertise in the CASAG newsletter a description of the reality and problems faced by all areas of the NHS at this time. This will hopefully explain the difficulties matching patient demand with available appointments. 
Without significant improved funding from The Government, General Practices are unable to employ more doctors therefore the number of appointments offered will not increase. The full time partners are already working upwards of 48-50 hours each week and whilst evening and weekend appointments are desired they cannot safely be provided in addition to their current working hours whilst meting the expectation for continuity of care.

Thank you for completing the survey – we aim to continue providing our patients with exceptionally high quality individualised patient care.

Dr Julia Patterson (on behalf of the partners)
CASAG








